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RAPID CITY POLICE DEPARTMENT
MEMORANDUM

October 31, 2011
MEMO TO:  Chief of Police Steve Allender |
FROM: License Compliance Inspector L.A. Rose

SUBJECT:  Alcohol License Renewal: Package (off-sale) Liquor
Fresh Start Convenience Stores Incorporated
Ranch Mart '
520 Birch Avenue
Rapid City, South Daketa 57701

Licensing Information: ‘

Cristeena Lafazio, listed as the Local Manager, on behalf of Fresh Start Convenience
Stores Incorporated, applied for a Package (off-sale) Liquor license renewal for the Ranch
MartJoe’s Place, located at 520 Birch Avenue.

Local Criminal History Check:
¢ Cristeena Lafazio Local Manager /" Record Satisfactory
e Mark Schwartz President No Record Found
e Jane Schwartz Vice President No Record Found

Alcohol Compliance Check:
e Employee issued a written warning for Selling Alcohol to an Intoxicated Person on 09-
17-2011.
* Employee issued a citation for Selling Alcohol to an Intoxicated Person (Class 2
Misdemeanor) on 09-30-2011.
Failed an Alcobol Compliance Check on 04-08-2011.
Passed two (2) subsequent Alcohol Compliance Checks on 03-30-2011 and 09-21-2011.

Bar File Information:
o Chris Schwartz and Maureen Fettig were removed from this year’s application.
» The existing alcohol license file will continue to be maintained in CID.

Recommendation:
e Information provided pending your approval for reissue.

KLt Zop
L.A. Rose #300
License Compliance Inspector

Criminal Investigations Division

#
Ref: 2012 7S 35






Gas Depot Action Summary





Summary Statement

We believe that we have done everything in our power to reduce the intoxicated and disorderly element
surrounding our store. We have spent thousands of dollars on signs, extra labor, training, and hardware
ID scanners, as well as working with the police department. We have implemented a zero tolerance
policy on alcohol sales, which while not a requirement of our license, has negatively impacted our sales
of both alcohol and merchandise, and put us at a disadvantage to our competitors.

In our partnering with the police department, it was brought up that the Prairie Market store
had made a major push to remove this crowd from the area. Subsequently many of them had drifted into
the low income apartments across the street, our store, and the college campus areas. What we would
like to happen is for the police and community to do the same thing in this area, and are willing to assist
in any way possible. Here is what we would like the city council to consider:

We request all stores in the community should be encouraged to implement a zero tolerance
policy. Our definition of zero tolerance that we have given our store personnel is to not allow anyone who
has been drinking into the store. The police have been very helpful in assisting us when we call them to
arrest intoxicated persons, and would love to spread information through the college system and through
the neighborhood encouraging them to call in problem persons. It would also benefit the city to require
age verification devices for register systems, as we have implemented. It drastically improves compliance
rates in the stores we have added them to, and takes the guesswork out of cashiers to determine age.
With this system no ID means no sale.

We believe it will be better for the city as a whole to tackle this problem together rather than
isolate a particular business/area and continue to shuffle the problem around. I look forward to
discussing this with you all in person at the hearing and welcome suggestions.





Actions Taken

There are now posted signs on both front doors and above both registers stating
that we will not sell alcohol to anyone who appears to be intoxicated or who does
not have an ID, no exceptions. Pictures are attached within this document.

There are now posted "no loitering" signs on all sides of the building. Pictures are
attached within this document.

Fresh Start agreed to partner with the police on cleaning up the drifters and
wanderers who hang around outside the store.

Fresh Start had all employees sign paperwork stating that they were to card every
single alcohol purchase and that failure to comply would result in immediate
termination. In addition to making them sign the sheet, the District Manager
personally spoke with every employee at the store in an effort to stress how
strongly we feel about the new policy.

We hired additional employees so we can have an employee up front and an
employee in the liguor room to curb alcohol theft and to provide additional
support should someone get angry due to being turned down on their attempt to
purchase.

We moved our trash and recycle dumpsters to the opposite side of the building to
clean up the sight lines from the university and discourage the use of them by
students and general public. The next step is to enclose the trash area with a fence
to keep the bins out of sight.

We have partnered with the police in putting together a binder of people who are
continually picked up for being intoxicated, complete with pictures, so we can be
more alert if they were to enter our store.

We bought and implemented ID scanners at both registers in the store to where
an ID must be scanned in order for the cashier to be able to continue with a sale.





Positive Impact on Situation

We have been implementing new policies to help
this situation and feel as if we have helped clean
up the store area and decrease the incidents that
are creating issues in the community. We've lost
sales and increased expenses, but in the long
term, we know it’s better for our business to
maintain a safe environment for our community.
We hope to continue to partner with the local
police and are open to additional suggestions on
how we can help be a part of the solution.






Pictures of Actions Taken
View of Front Doors





Pictures of Actions Taken
View of sign above front registers





Pictures of Actions Taken
Sign that has been put up
throughout store






Pictures of Actions Taken
View of sign above register In
Liquor Room





Pictures of Actions Taken
View of No Loitering signs, front
and side of building





Copy of Fresh Start Liquor,
Tobacco, & Beer Policy

Liquor, Tobacco, & Beer Policy — Professional Server
Certification Corporation

It is the policy of Fresh Start to require all employees to card for Liquor, Tobacco, and Beer for any person
under the age of 40 or refuse the sale of liquor or beer to any customer that is intoxicated. All
employees must receive Professional Server Certification Corporation before starting on the
register. You will not receive your first paycheck until the Payroll department receives this form signed
along with your PSCC certification card. If your employment is less then 90 days you must repay the
amount of your TAM certification $20.00 which will be withheld on your last paycheck.

Understand that if you sell to a minor, you are responsible for the fines from the state, up to $1000, will be
terminated from employment, and Fresh Start will file suit against you for our portion of the fine.

Employee Name:
Date:

Store Location:
Signature Employee:
Signature Manager:






Copy of New Zero Tolerance Policy

All-

| We are moving to a zero tolerance policy effective

! immediately. Moving forward, you are required to scan or
enter a date of birth on every alcohol related transaction. No
exceptions. Failure to verify proper identification will result in
immediate termination.

By signing this form you are agreeing to the policy that calls

1 for immediate termination for not checking identification on
alcohol purchases.

Printed Name: C\r\r@r&?m LG\— F&Z{‘?’W

Signed Name: ()%EV%/ /M,.\
Date: (6 /”/[( /V

District Manager Signature: @Q‘
)







SOUTH DAKOTA

VICE PRESIDENT OF FINANCE AND ADMINISTRATION

SCHOOL OF MINES
& TECHNOLOGY

September 30, 2011

Sharlene Mitchell
City Finance Office
300 6" Street

Rapid City, SD 57701

Dear Ms. Mitchell,

We are writing to express our concerns with the Gas Depot Ranch Mart — 520 Birch Avenue, selling
alcohol, including hard liquor, beer, and 40 ounce malt liquor across the street from South Dakota
School of Mines and Technology. Since the instatement of the liquor license in February of 2009, the
number of unauthorized individuals or trespassers on the School of Mines campus and the School of
Mines Foundation properties has significantly increased (see chart below).

Year Reported Incidents
2011 13

2010 15

2009 10

2008 1

2007 2

Most of these individuals or trespassers were highly intoxicated. The chart indicates the number of
formally reported incidents, which are a small percentage of the actual number of incidents.

Our University family including staff, stadents and their parents are concerned about the negative effects
this alcohol license has regarding personal safety and the neighborhood. We are all increasingly troubled
by the likelihood of a serious incident. We have been working closely with the Rapid City Police
Department to ensure a safe environment for our students and staff, as they continue to be extremely
concerned for their personal safety and the neighborhood environment. We are troubled by the
increasing likelihood of a serious incident.

We hereby request denial of the renewal of the Package (Off-Sale) Liquor License that is scheduled for
renewal on January 1, 2012 for the Gas Depot Ranch Mart.

Sincerely,

rson Dr. Patricia G. Mahon
VP for nance and Administration VP for Student Affairs and Dean of Students

cc: Dr. Robert A, Wharton, President

501 E. Saint Joseph St. - Rapid City, SD 57701-3995 -
{605) 394-2371 - FAX (605) 394-6131 - tim.henderson@sdsmt.edu
“an Equal Opportunity and Affirmative Action Institution”
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501 East Saint Joseph Street » Rapid City, SD 57701-3995
605-394-2436 « 8300-211-7591 » FAX 605-394-6679 « foundation@sdsmt.edu » http://foundation.sdsmt.edu

September 28, 2011

Sharlene Mitchell
City Finance Office
300 6" Street

Rapid City, SD 57701

Dear Ms. Mitchell,

We are writing to express our concerns with the Gas Depot Ranch Mart — 520 Birch
Avenue selling alcohol, including hard liquor, beer, and 40 ounce malt liquor across the
street from South Dakota School of Mines and Technology and the SDSM&T Foundation
properties. Since the instatement of the liquor license in February of 2009, the number of
unauthorized individuals or trespassers on School of Mines Foundation properties has
significantly increased.

Our properties include the ADPi Sorority house and other nearby buildings that house
many young people who work and go to school on campus. Concerns and complaints
from the tenants continue to increase, and many are fearful of encounters with vagrant
and intoxicated people. They are afraid to go home at night.

We have been working closely with the Rapid City police department and campus to try
to ensure a safe environment for our tenants who are largely students from the South
Dakota School of Mines and Technology. Our tenants continue to be extremely
concerned for their personal safety and the neighborhood environment. We are
concerned the likeliness of a serious incident is inevitable. We hereby request denial of
the renewal of the Package (Off-Sale) Liquor License that is scheduled for renewal on
January 1™ for the Gas Depot Ranch Mart,

Sincerely,

fin L. Brass
Acting President





Mitcheli Sharlene

From: Hani Shafai <hani@dreamdesigninc.com>

Sent: Monday, October 03, 2011 9:35 PM

To: Kooiker Sam; Brown Gary; Doyle Charity, Davis Dave; Petersen Bonny; Nordstrom Ritchie;
Wright Jerry; Mason Jordan; Roberts John; Sasso Ron; Laurenti Steve

Cc: Mitchell Sharlene; Sumption Pauline; Hani Shafai

Subject: RE: Liqueor Sale next to South Dakota School of Mines and Technology

Dear Mayor and Council Members:

The South Dakota School of Mines and Technology has been o great engine of economic development for Rapid City
and the State of South Dakota. Some of its graduotes have significantly contributed to the local economy and others
have gone to be leaders in the engineering and technology fields serving as pres:dents of large national and
international corporations.

The Gas Depot Ranch Mart ~ 520 Birch Avenue is currently selling alcohol, including hard liguor, beer, and 40 ounce
malt liquor across the street from South Dakota School of Mines and Technology. Based on the data from the South
Dakota School of Mines and Technology, since the instatement of the liquor license in February of 2008, the number of
unauthorized individuals or trespassers on the School of Mines campus and the School of Mines Foundation properties
has significantly increased {see chart below).

Year Reported
Incidents
2011 13
2010 15
2009 10
2008 i
2007 2

Most of these individuals or frespassers are highly intoxicated. The chart indicates the number of formally
reporied incidents, which are a small percentage of the actual number of incidents.

The South Dukota School of Mines and several in the community are concerned with the sale of such commodity
across from the institution. These concerns are related to the safety of the younyg students ot the

university. Protecting the safe education environment around the university is a top priority to the university
odministration. | am sure this view is shared by most of you serving on the City Council,

This License is up for renewal in January. Please protect the huge asset that the community has at the South Dakotu
School of Mined and Technology.

Thank you for your help in this matter and please contact me if you need any odditicnal information.

Hani F. Shafai, PE

President
528 Kansas City Street, Suite 4

Rapid City, South Dakota 57701

Mobile: 605.391.1735
Office: 605.348.0538, ext. 16
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